
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held - 12th March 2009

Present:
Councillors Pote and Tebbutt

Tenant Representatives:
Brian Kimpton (Chair)

Brian Eldridge (Thorngate Street)

Josephine Copson (Alfred Street)

Stephen Panther (Sackville Street)

Douglas Walker (Desborough)

Ron Ainsworth (Desborough)

Pat Deal(Yeomans Court)

Ron Randall (Yeomans Court)

Susan Milne (Naseby Road)

Colin Medlycott (Ivy Road)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Peter Chappelow (Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)

Kirsty McKeown (Housing) 
Amy Vickers (Committee Administrator)

08.TF.91
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Chris Smith-Haynes, Linda Nash, Moira Brown and Mark Gudyer.

08.TF.92
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.

08.TF.93
ELIGIBLE VOTERS

The eligible voters were identified as Brian Eldrige, Josephine Copson, Stephen Panther, Ron Ainsworth, Ron Randall, Susan Milne and Colin Medlycott.

08.TF.94
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 12th February 2009 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

08.TF.95
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

08.TF.84 - Rent Review 2009/10

It was reported that following a period of consultation, the Executive approved a rent increase level of 6.37% for 2009/10 at its meeting of 18th February. The increase was based on the guideline rent increase figure that was included in the Government’s subsidy determination for 2009/10.
Subsequent to the February Executive meeting, bills have been produced and sent out to tenants to enable the Council to comply with the statutory 28 day notice period for the new rent levels. 

On Friday 6th March, the Government unexpectedly announced support for councils to enable them to cut their planned Council House rent increases by half from April 2009.  Once the housing subsidy had been confirmed tenants would be notified and any refunds due would be reimbursed or paid towards any debts owed.
08.TF.87 - Future Agenda Items 

It was reported that the County Council Highways Contractor was not available to attend this meeting but would be attending the April meeting.

08.TF.88 - Any other Business 

It was reported that the Recycling Education Team had been contacted regarding Hollyoake Court and were happy to hold an event.

08.TF.96
MATTERS RAISE BY TENANTS' FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The tenants requested that the following items be added to the list: -
· Broken tumble dryer – Hollyoake Court

· Alleyway needs clearing – Burton Latimer
.

08.TF.97
CAPITAL PROGRAMME
Peter Chappelow attended the meeting and gave a presentation on the Capital Programme 2009/10 which outlined works scheduled for the period.
It was noted that by the end of this programme all Council houses in Kettering Borough would meet the decent homes standard.

It was reported that the security door scheme at Hollyoake Court would be implemented by the end of the 2008/09 financial year.
08.TF.98
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT OFFICES
A report was submitted which described the history and running costs of the two Neighbourhood Housing Offices at Judith Road and Barnes Close Kettering, and sought the views of the Tenants Forum on their future use.
After discussion it was

AGREED
the closure to the public of Barnes Close and Judith Road Neighbourhood Housing Offices subject to consultation.
08.TF.99
SERVICE PLAN
It was reported that the Service Plan 2009/10 for Housing was approved at the Executive Committee on 11th March 2009.
08.TF.100
NATIONAL CONVERSATION FEEDBACK
Nigel Richards and Colin Medlycott gave a presentation on the National Conversation in Kettering.  It was reported that 400 questionnaires had been returned by post and 6 events had been held at Kettering Borough Council and the A6 Towns.  Although the attendance at the events was poor the quality of the responses was good.
08.TF.101
ITEMS FOR FUTURE EDITION OF 'CONNECT'


It was noted that the spring edition was due to go to print but would be postponed to include a news item on the rent increase.
08.TF.102
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

· Visit by Northamptonshire County Council 
· Housemark
· Rent Information

· Gardening Competition
08.TF.103
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Review of Service Charges
It was reported that a review of Service Charges was currently underway with a target finish date of 31st May 2009 and the review group consist of the Interim Rents and Business Support Manager and a Tenants representative from the forum.
It was noted that the review was likely to lead to a change in Council policy and updates would be given regularly to the forum under Any Other Business.

Stephen Panther offered his services to be the Tenant Representative on the group.
08.TF.104
PRIZE DRAW


Stephen Panther won the prize draw.

08.TF.105
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the meeting would take place on 9th April 2009.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.25 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair

Tenants Forum No. 2
12.03.09

